
From: Maria Rea - NOAA Federal [mailto:maria.rea@noaa.gov]  
Sent: Friday, May 24, 2013 4:50 PM 
To: Marcus, Felicia@Waterboards; Howard, Tom@Waterboards; Wilson, Craig@Waterboards; Grober, 
Les@Waterboards; Riddle, Diane@Waterboards 
Cc: Garwin.Yip@noaa.gov; RMILLIGAN@usbr.gov; pfujitani@usbr.gov; Leahigh, John@DWR; 
Dan_Castleberry@r1. Gov; Wilcox, Carl@Wildlife 
Subject: NMFS support for change petition to D-1641 

 

Dear Felicia and Tom: 

This e-mail is to provide NOAA’s National Marine Fisheries Service’s (NMFS) support/concurrence 
regarding the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation’s (Reclamation) and California Department of Water 
Resources’ (DWR) proposal.  As I understand it, and as discussed on a conference call this morning 
among members of the SWRCB, Reclamation, DWR, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS), California 
Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW), and NMFS,  Reclamation and DWR will request that the SWRCB 
change the Sacramento Valley Water Year Hydrologic Classification Index (40-30-30) water year type 
from “dry” to “critical” as it pertains to the Water Quality Objectives for Agricultural Beneficial Uses 
under D-1641 at the following Western Delta and Interior Delta monitoring stations: 

·         Sacramento River at Emmaton, Station D-22; 

·         San Joaquin River at Jersey Point, Station D-15; 

·         South Fork Mokelumne River at Terminus, Station C-13; and 

·         San Joaquin River at San Andreas Landing, Station C-4. 

This request is to support applying the new water year classification as soon as possible, through August 
15, 2013.  The biggest benefit to changing the water year type for the specific water quality stations is 
increased storage in (or conversely, reducing the rate of drawdown of) Shasta Reservoir.  This will likely 
benefit the life history needs of the 2013 cohorts of Chinook salmon, in addition to providing higher 
carryover storage (than otherwise would be realized) to begin water year 2014.  For example, 
Reclamation is currently releasing 13,000 cfs from Keswick Dam partly as a result of the Delta Cross 
Channel being open over the Memorial Day weekend and partly because of the spring tide, but largely 
to maintain compliance with the Emmaton water quality standard.  In addition, the May forecast at the 
90% exceedance hydrology indicates that the projected end of September (EOS) carryover storage at 
Shasta Reservoir is 1.527 million acre feet (MAF).  The NMFS biological opinion on the long-term 
operations of the Central Valley Project and State Water Project does not have a minimum EOS 
carryover storage requirement in Shasta Reservoir. However, although the requirements in Action 
I.2.3.C pertain to the February forecast, it does acknowledge and provide for drought exception 
procedures if a Clear Creek Temperature Compliance Point or 1.9 MAF EOS storage is not achievable, 
indicating that the forecasted carryover storage of 1.527 MAF is very low. 
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In addition, the fish agencies conferred on the proposal as discussed this morning, and also concur.  The 
USFWS and CDFW will send separate e-mails expressing their support for the proposal. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or need more information.  My cell phone number is (916) 
799-2359. 

- Maria 

_____________________________________ 
 
Maria Rea 

Supervisor, Central Valley Office, NOAA Fisheries 
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